ROSS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS SPECIAL MEETING
January 10, 2022

The Ross Township Supervisors Special Meeting was called to order by Chairman James Zahoroiko at
5:30PM. Vice Chairman David Shay and Supervisor Randy Detrick were in attendance. Also present was
Solicitor McManus. The meeting was held at the Township Municipal Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.

BUSINESS TO BE ADDRESSED:

Consideration of filling the vacancy in the position of Ross Township Tax Collector either by
appointment or entry into a joint tax collection agreement with another municipality, and
adoption of a resolution in relation to the same.

The Tax Collector vacancy was discussed by the Board of Supervisors and Solicitor McManus.
Solicitor McManus explained the details regarding both options the Township could possibly

adopt. Solicitor McManus presented and reviewed information regarding the two resolutions
completed.

A motion was made by Vice Chairman Shay to appoint resident Kelly Francis for the Tax
Collector position. The motion was not seconded and therefore failed.

After much discussion from the Board of Supervisors, a motion was made by Chairman
Zahoroiko to adopt Resolution #196 authorizing the creation of a joint tax collection district
with Eldred Township, and appointing Laura Hoffman as the joint Tax Collector for Ross and
Eldred Townships. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Detrick and carried. Opposed by
Vice Chairman Shay.

Following resolution signatures, Solicitor McManus instructed Secretary/Treasurer Danielle
Romano to contact the secretary at Eldred Township on Tuesday, January 11, 2022 regarding
the decision and provide resolution documentation.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:
No comments were made.

There being no further business, the motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:50PM was made by
Vice Chairman Shay, seconded by Supervisor Detrick and carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Danielle Romano
Secretary/Treasurer



